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Boise Police Department.
Supplemental Report

I was assigned an investigation in which an adult male, later identified as Fred S. Martin was seen on the school
campus of Centennial H.S. on January 24, 2014 after school hours. During the investigation it was discovered that
Martin was the subject of another investigation in 2012 where it was alleged that he entered into a girls’ restroom at
Centennial H.S. Martin was interviewed on March 05, 2014. During an interview with Martin about his activities
surrounding these events he provided several inconsistent and what appeared to be deceptive statements about his
activities while on the school grounds.

This supplement is related to DR# 229-228. Additional reports related to this investigation are also provided within
DR#.

INVESTIGATION

I was assigned this investigation on January 24, 2014. I met with Officer S. Phan, who is the School Resource
Officer (SRO) at Centennial H.S. Officer Phan provided me with the information he had learned thus far. Officer
Phan also provided me with information related to the investigation he conducted in December 2012 related to DR#
229-228. See his reports for further information.

After receiving what information was available, and reading the available police reports at the time I believed it was
possible that Martin had possibly hidden a recording device in the girls’ restroom or some other location within
Centennial H.S. Ialso believed from my training and experience that based upon Martin’s actions on January 23,
2014 he could have been attempting to retrieve a device from somewhere within the school or some other type of
criminal activity.

Arrangements were made with Det. Teuber to respond to Centennial H.S. to use electronic detection equipment to
search the restroom that Martin had allegedly entered into on December 12, 2013 for any recording devices. At the

conclusion of the search Det. Teuber and myself searched the girls’ restroom at the front of the school (south side
front entrance), and the girls locker room located on the northwest side of the building. No devices were found.

As previously reported in a report by Officer Phan under DR# 229228 Martin had explained his behavior of being at
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